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Subject: ABR Radiologic Physics

Cynthia:

As we have discussed, under the current protocol, the ABR finds
itself in the position of having to deny a significant component of
well qualified medical physicists the opportunity for ABR
certification in Radiologic Physics due to the fact that their
clinical training was not under the supervision of an ABR certified
Radiologic Physicist (the only medical physics group now recognized
by the NRC). At the recent ABR Board meeting, the decision was made
to request that the annotation "AMP/RSO Eligible" be placed on the
certificates of those candidates who have met the NRC requirements.
As discussed, we are trying to get this approved and in place to meet
the June 2007 effective date. In addition, this would make the
process more efficient for diplomates with certificates received
prior to June 2007 who request review of their credentials and are
found to have satisfied the NRC requirements at the time of being ABR
certified; namely, upon satisfactory review, they would be awarded a
new certificate with the appropriate annotation. I appreciate the
fact that you will review this request and get back to me with the
NRC response as quickly as possible. As you are aware, we would also
need to obtain approval from the ABMS for any changes made to the ABR
certificates.

In addition, I have the following 2 points for clarification:

1.) The ABR requires 3 years of clinical training as one of the
eligibility requirements for certification in Radiologic Physics.
That will not change. However we want to verify our interpretation
that the NRC requirements are that at least 2 years of that clinical
training must be under thesupervision of a medical physicist who is
certified in medical physics by a speciality board recognized by the
Commission. As a scenario, if a candidate was supervised for 2 years
by an ABR Radiologic Physics Diplomate while the 3rd year was under
the supervision of a qualified medical physicist (but not ABR
certified), that would meet the NRC requirements. Please confirm that
this interpretation is correct.

2.) In the attempt to further open the process (certification
pathway) to a larger number of qualified medical physicists, we are
looking at the NRC requirements for both AMP and RSO under the
sections respectively that specify that the clinical (practical)
training may be in a facility under the direction of physicians who
meet the requirement for authorized users in ..... Please clarify
the statement "physicians who meet the requirements for authorized
users", that is, the physicians might meet the AU requirements but
are not actually listed as AUs. Also, please verify our
interpretation that medical physicists working in the facility under
the direction of these physicians for a minimum of 2 years would meet
the NRC requirements.

Thanks in advance for your assistance and response to the issues raised above.
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